

t: 020 7637 1865

w: www.nalc.gov.uk a: 109 Great Russell Street. e: nalc@nalc.gov.uk

London WC1B 3LD

11 MARCH 2022

All smaller local councils

Dear chairs and councillors of smaller councils

The National Association of Local Councils (NALC) has a committee specifically dedicated to smaller local (parish and town) councils - these are defined as those councils with an electorate under 6,000. The members who serve on the committee all come from small local councils themselves.

We would like to hear from you on the issues you would like us to address that are specific to small councils and to invite you to tell us what services NALC could consider offering to meet your needs. For instance, are there any specific issues you would like us to feed into NALC's online events, committee meetings or national network sessions which you would find particularly useful and/or is there a particular issue you think we should be lobbying government about which we aren't currently?

In case you might find it useful, the committee has been considering the following subjects:

- practice regarding planning consultations
- carbon literacy
- identifying future membership needs for advice/guidance and providing feedback/input on NALC services
- practical issues arising from small councils having limited capacity
- sharing good practice, supporting NALC campaigns/big themes and helping develop the evidence base including through surveys
- improving good governance
- increasing take-up of the Local Council Award Scheme and CILCA

We hope you will consider this request as an agenda item at your next local council meeting.

We look forward to hearing from you.

Please reply to <a href="mailto:policycomms@nalc.gov.uk">policycomms@nalc.gov.uk</a> by 30 April 2022.

Yours sincerely,

Cllr Graham Ford Chair NALC Smaller Councils Committee